

BOARD OF GOVERNORS OF THE FEDERAL RESERVE SYSTEM WASHINGTON, D. C. 20551

Division of Supervision and Regulation

September 30, 2020

Mr. John Ryan President & CEO Conference of State Bank Supervisors 1129 20th St., N.W. 9th Floor Washington, DC 20036

Dear John,

The COVID-19 pandemic has caused significant hardship across the United States and around the world, including continued severe disruptions to our economy. As Chair Powell has said, a full recovery is likely to come only when people are confident that it is safe to reengage in a broad range of activities, and the path forward will depend on keeping the virus under control and on policy actions taken at all levels of government.

Continued resilience of our financial system remains key to mitigating the hardships of the current situation and to enabling a strong recovery. Our role as bank regulators and supervisors helps to ensure that banks can continue providing credit and services to their customers and communities in a prudent and fair manner while meeting the challenges they face. Under our nation's dual banking system, the ability of the states to continue to play an important role in the supervision and regulation of state-chartered banks is a critical element for ensuring effective and coordinated supervision.

In this challenging time, it is vitally important that state banking agencies have sufficient resources and expertise to meet their responsibilities within the U.S. bank regulatory framework. We recognize that in the current environment, many state governments are facing significant budget pressures. We encourage the CSBS to continue to work with state banking commissioners to ensure sufficient resources going forward. As demonstrated most recently during the 2007-2009 financial crisis and its aftermath, significant resources are required at both the state and federal levels to

maintain stable banking conditions and ensure that banks are appropriately addressing their risks.

The Federal Reserve values its longstanding partnership with state banking agencies in supervising state member banks. We continue to appreciate state banking agencies' collaboration during these challenging times to ensure that our banking system remains safe, sound, and efficient.

Sincerely,

Mul Min

Michael S. Gibson

Director

Division of Supervision and Regulation